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IN PROUD AND LOVING MEMORY OF THE 

FIFTY EIGHT FROM HAYDON PARISH 

WHO GAVE THEIR LIVES FOR KING AND  

COUNTRY IN THE GREAT WAR 1914 - 1918 

THE UNVEILING OF THE HAYDON BRIDGE  

WAR MEMORIAL TOOK PLACE ON SUNDAY 25th 

SEPTEMBER  1921.  THE MEMORIAL WAS MOVED 

TO ITS PRESENT SITE ON 21st JUNE 1969 
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FRIENDS OF HAYDON BRIDGE 
MEMBERSHIP/SUBSCRIPTION 2014 

 

Membership fee      £3.00 
New Members are always welcome. 
 

Subscription fee      £15.00 
To receive the Haydon News by post for one year (Feb-Dec). 
For people living outside the Haydon News delivery areas. 
 

Donation       £Your choice 
Donations are always gratefully received. 
                                             

   Total     £.................. 
 
Please tick the box if you want a receipt � 
 
Name................................................................................ 
 
Address............................................................................ 
 
......................................................................................... 
 
Post code......................................................................... 
 
Cheques made payable to  ‘The Friends of Haydon Bridge’ 
 
When you have completed the form please enclose it, 
with the appropriate fee, in an envelope addressed to: 

 
The Friends of Haydon Bridge 

Tannery Cottage, 
Park Stile 

Haydon Bridge 
Hexham 

NE47 6BP 
 

Or you may leave it at  Claire’s Newsagents for collection.   

Thank you.  

Contributions and crosswords to: 
 

The Friends of Haydon Bridge,  

c/o Five Stones, Heugh House Lane, 

Haydon Bridge. NE47 6HJ 

or 

CLAIRE’S NEWSAGENTS 

11, Church Street 
 

email: mail@stevenford.co.uk 

fuel@haydon-bridge.co.uk 

dennistelford636@btinternet.com 

    editors@haydon-news.co.uk 

SUPPORT LOCAL BUSINESS 

 

The Friends of Haydon Bridge are grateful for the contribution made by local businesses who advertise in The 
Haydon News.  Please always support local businesses and make our community more prosperous. 

TO ADVERTISE IN THE HAYDON NEWS 

 

CONTACT : STEVEN FORD mail@stevenford.co.uk  or fuel@haydon-bridge.co.uk 

The Friends of Haydon Bridge Association Committee 

Steve Ford (Chairman and Editor), Pauline Wallis (vice 

chair) Peter Parker (treasurer), Marcus Byron, 

John Harrison (Minutes Sec.), John Wallis,  Elliott Wallis. 
 

EDITORIAL POLICY OF THE HAYDON NEWS. 

The editorial policy of the Haydon News is the responsibility 

of the Committee of the Friends of Haydon Bridge, although 

day to day  responsibility is delegated to the editors. Our inten-

tion is always to ensure that the content of the Haydon News is 

as fair and factually correct as possible. Any complaints con-

cerning editorial policy should be addressed in writing to the 

Chairman of the Friends of Haydon Bridge, and will be consid-

ered by and receive a formal response from the Committee of 

the Friends of Haydon Bridge. Complaints other than those 

made above will not be entertained. The Editors reserve the 

right to decide which letters/articles are to be published, and to 

alter or shorten letters/articles when necessary.  

Anonymous letters/articles will NOT be published.  A nom-de-

plume may be used if the Editors know the writer’s name and 

address.    
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EDITORIAL 

UNDER 16s COMPETITION 
 

 

Thinking ahead to the Autumn, the Haydon News is offering prizes for contribu-

tions by under 16s, resident in the Parish. £25.00 each month in October, No-

vember and December will be given to the best piece submitted. 
 

This can be writing (poetry or prose), photographs or artwork of any kind. 

(Remember we publish in black and white!). It should occupy a single side of A4. 
 

Entries to the editor — see front page for deadlines. 

No sooner had last month’s Haydon News been sent 

round to the distributors than an email tumbled into 

my inbox to say that the clues and the grid of the 

crossword did not match  -  due to an electronic 

gremlin.  
 

This is vexing for the compiler and their assistant, 

the editor and the crossword enthusiasts alike. Not 

only that but the UK’s GDP has shrunk visibly due 

to the non-payment of a prize this month. George 

Gideon Oliver Osborne must be stotting! 
 

DV this month’s crossword will be fully operational. 
 

Various utility companies have been busy around the 

parish this month chopping down trees and further 

loppings, pollardings and fellings are in prospect I 

believe. It is always sad to see a tree come down but, 

like us, they are all mortal. 
 

On the other hand I have been greatly encouraged to 

find large numbers of seedlings being planted in 

spare bits of land, verges, river banks and the like. 

Provided these guerrilla plantings are done thought-

fully and intelligently then the long term benefit will 

be very great. We desperately need more trees in the 

UK. The UK is the least tree covered of the Euro-

pean nations but that dire situation is gradually im-

proving. 
 

The best time to plant trees is late autumn/early win-

ter and up to about March. Tree guards, to prevent 

wildlife and livestock eating the new plantings, is a 

good idea, if practical. Native species are best  -  Al-

der, Ash, English Oak, Hawthorn, Hazel, Holly, 

Rowan, Silver Birch, Small leaved Lime and Wil-

low, for example. There are hundreds of other spe-

cies and varieties available, of course, and it may 

well be that in a few decades time, when climate 

change has advanced further, they will prosper. What 

price a Kielder Kokonut Korporation? 

An observant resident has sent the following query: I 

was approached by a visitor to the village whilst I 

was in the paper shop today who asked me why the 

war memorial in Church Street shows the first world 

war as having lasted 1914 - 1919, and he is correct. 

The armistice with Germany was reached in Novem-

ber 1918 so why 1919 on the memorial? Is this 

something the Haydon News could look into? 
 

Ever obedient to our readership, I hastened to find 

the answer: The Armistice was signed in 1918 but the 

formal Peace treaty wasn't signed until June 1919. 

  

The village peace celebrations were in July 1919 as 

highlighted in the (very) recent excellent exhibition 

at the Methodist Church. 

 

From further research I understand that it was left to 

local communities to select 18 or 19. Haydonians 

must have taken a more legalistic approach, that we 

were still at war until we had declared peace and an 

armistice was just a temporary waypoint. 
 

My thanks to Pam & Ken Linge for this clarification. 
 

The Haydon News is developing an international cir-

culation! Euphemia Whaletrouser’s sister teaches 

English in Hamburg to the staffs of large corpora-

tions and is thinking of using it as course material—

or should that be coarse material? 
 

We are to look out for a major trade boost from 

across the North Sea as German business men and 

women, a very affluent and influential group, rush to 

place orders with local tradesmen who advertise in 

our prestigious organ! 
 

Lederhosen and Dirndl will become de rigueur and 

perhaps we will have to make the Beer Festival into 

a local version of the Oktoberfest... 
 

I have often wondered why we do not see Bavarian 

Cuisine Restaurants here. Opportunity knocks! 
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PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 

PARISH COUNCILLORS  

 

Esmond Faulks (chairman) 

Mrs. E Charlton (Vice Chair) 684505 

Mrs. V Fletcher   688872 

Mrs. I Burrows 

Mr. E  Brown    684084 

Mrs. J Thompson   684376 

Mr. S Walker    684488 

Mr. J Ridley 

Mr. D Robson 

Mr. D Thornhill 

Parish Clerk  Mrs. C McGivern 07543 912 113 

County Councillor:   Cllr. Alan Sharp 

320167(home) 320363(work) 07759 665200(mob.) 

A meeting of the Haydon Bridge Parish Council was 

held at the Community Centre on 24th July 2014. 

 

Public Participation 

A visibly distressed resident raised the problems that 

had been encountered during the preparations for her 

husband’s funeral. 

 

Difficulties had been encountered in gaining the nec-

essary permission to dig the grave in time for the fu-

neral. The funeral director had had problems making 

contact with the clerk but eventually permission was 

given by phone. 

 

The situation was discussed at some length and 

apologies offered for the distress that had been ex-

perienced. The crux of the matter seems to have been 

a clash of timetables between the funeral director 

and the clerk leading to communication problems. 

 

The Cemetery bins remain unemptied and an accu-

mulation of rubbish and grass cuttings was reported 

to the Council. In addition the state of the lawns and 

the want of trimming around graves was noted. 

Councillors reported that they had given personal 

attention to the cemetery in recent weeks. 

 

NCC has said that it will empty the bins, provided 

they are left at the roadside. 

 

The spring fed water supply seems to be blocked at 

present. 

 

That the funeral fees collected are employed for 

maintenance of the cemetery was confirmed. It was 

decided to see if there is sufficient funds in hand to 

pay for additional hours by the groundsmen. 

 

Memorial masons are being sought to provide esti-

mates for the restoration of those headstones that 

have moved from their proper positions. 

Apologies 

Mr. Ridley. 

 

Declarations of Interest 

None 

 

Minutes of previous meeting 

Accepted 

 

Matters arising 

Episodes of anti social behaviour continue in the vil-

lage. Some residents have reported feeling intimi-

dated. Heightened vigilance is requested by all resi-

dents. Anyone spotting trouble should ring 101 im-

mediately. 

 

Information can be provided anonymously if pre-

ferred and will be acted upon in the same way as a 

normal report. 

 

Local police are aware of the problem and the most 

frequent offender’s identity. As a result, residents 

will probably have noted additional police presence 

around the village. Cllr. Sharp reviews the topic in 

his regular meetings with the police. 

 

NCC 

Cllr. Sharp reported that the post-16 transport fees 

had been voted into existence recently. The annual 

charge will be £600.00 

 

The County Council meeting with parishes will next 

be held in Morpeth on 26th September at 2.00pm. 

 

Efforts continue to regulate the parking of the buses 

at the Low Hall parking area. 

 

Cllr. Sharp reminded the Council that he takes the 

issue of traffic safety very seriously and confirmed 

that he will fund the provision of flashing speed 

warning signs for the village. 

 

34A Strother Close grass cutting has improved and 

strimming of the margins will follow. 

 

The Langley sign remains to be repaired. 

 

The drains at Nilston Rigg are to be dealt with and a 

wheelie bin is to be provided for the parking area. 

 

New Age traveller’s litter has been regularly cleared. 

Damage to fences has been a problem. The possibil-

ity of providing some sort of temporary site for them 

has been discussed—albeit inconclusively for now. 
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Highways 

The program of repairs continues and much progress 

has been made. The need for someone to take over 

where Mr. Snowdon left off with his survey of local 

roads, upon which the present program of repairs is 

predicated, was raised. 

 

The War Memorial drain remains unfixed. 

 

The Allerwash Cleugh Armco barrier repairs are on 

the point of being repaired as is the Belmont Gardens  

road. 

 

The trees in the beck between Martins Close and 

Temple Houses have been dealt with to the satisfac-

tion of local residents. Though the Whittis Hill hedg-

ing remains problematic. 

 

New issues raised included the poor state of the road 

surface between Hill House and Standalone, road 

markings by the Co-op and some collapsed kerb 

stones above Park Style. 

 

The solar powered signs, already mentioned, have 

been found to cost either £2,800 or £4,000, depend-

ing on size. Beyond occasional cleaning they are re-

puted to be maintenance-free. 89mm poles are re-

quired to attach them to and these must come from 

and be erected by NCC. Their location also requires 

NCC approval and a site meeting will need to be ar-

ranged. 

 

The Land Ends Road meeting, to discuss the parking 

problems, will be held on August 6th at 2.00pm. 

 

A request for nominations for top three transport pri-

orities for this year was met with a suggestion that 

last year’s selection be resubmitted. 

 

Lighting 

Nil 

 

Planning 

An application for a garage at Langley brought forth 

no objections. 

 

Accounts 

These were agreed and payments approved. 

 

Correspondence 

Damage to an item of play equipment was reported. 

 

The state of the cemetery bins was raised again. 

 

The Council’s attention was drawn to the current 

Tourism Questionnaire. 

Parish Projects 

The Bridge is very busy, especially during the longer 

summer opening hours. 

 

The first Friday and Saturday in August will feature 

a book and jigsaw sale. 

 

The trees adjacent to The Bridge will be pruned 

soon. 

 

GITS week has been a great success and very busy. 

Numbers of people from outside the parish were pre-

sent, tourists commented very favourably on the ac-

tivities and large numbers of cyclists returning after 

the Haydon Hundred for further local exploration 

have been seen. 

 

A Blue plaque to celebrate Monica Jones and Phillip 

Larkin at Haydon Bridge will be unveiled at 1A 

Ratcliffe Road on Tuesday 26th August 2014 at 

5.30pm. 

 

The unveiling will be followed by high tea and a 

short presentation in music, song and verse by 

Johnny Handle (who influenced Larkin’s writing) 

and Dennis Telford in The General Havelock Inn. 

 

The event is free and all are welcome. 

 

A call to Jo at The Havelock (01434 684376) or 

Dennis (01434 684636) will help with catering plan-

ning. 

 

Please support this one off village event. 

 

A new book is imminent too. 
 

AOB 

The continuing controversy about the Hexham bus 

station was discussed. Doubt was expressed about 

whether the users had been adequately consulted. 

Shops, flats and parking feature in the existing plans. 

The Parish Council was urged to register objections 

to the current proposals. A petition is being organ-

ised. 
 

Northern Power instructed a contractor to fell a large 

number of mature trees in Land Ends Road for no 

satisfactory reasons. In the event pruing alone was 

carried out. NCC and the Parish Council were urged 

to intervene to prevent the loss of trees. 
 

The hanging baskets in the village were very warmly 

regarded. This year’s efforts seem to be particularly 

outstanding. Congratulations were in order for the 

providers. 

 

No meeting in August. 
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HISTORICAL NOTES OF HAYDON BRIDGE       Dennis Telford 

For the Sake of King and Country:  An unnamed 

Haydon Bridge resident and Courant correspondent, 

responded to Lord Kitchener’s call to arms by  

suggesting:  ‘There are still quite a lot of strapping 

young men standing about the bridge end and street 

corners at night who would make splendid recruits 

for Kitchener’s army.  Come on you chaps who are 

fit.  Haven’t you heard the call?  Your King and 

Country need you.  Don’t wait until you are forced.’ 
 

I have no record of how our resident, so keen to send 

the youth of  our parish into battle, responded when 

57 of our young men and 1 young lady lost their 

lives, and 56 failed to return home. 
 

In fact, by September 1914, forty five Haydon 

Bridge territorials had volunteered for active service 

abroad, and had been augmented by others from the 

parish who had answered ‘the call’.  

NOTES FROM THE HOME FRONT 

Haydon Parish during the years of the Great War 
 

I continue my look back at our parish 100 years 

ago; in memory of the brave young men from 

Haydon, whether injured or making the ultimate 

sacrifice; and those who kept the home fires 

burning while praying for the safe return of their 

loved ones.  

From the Hexham Courant 1914 

 

On Tuesday night, August 4th 1914,  

Britain officially declared war on Germany. 

Recruitment:  On Saturday September 5th 1914, a 

large and enthusiastic meeting took place in the  

Haydon Bridge Town Hall in connection with the 

local recruiting campaign.  Before the meeting, the 

Haydon Bridge Band led the 1st Haydon Bridge Boy 

Scouts on parade through the streets, flying the  

Union Jack.  In the crowded Town Hall the platform 

was decorated with red, white and blue and the  

enthusiastic gathering, including a number of young 

men from the parish who had already mobilised, 

sang ‘Rule Britannia’ to, ‘enthuse the young  

manhood of Haydon Bridge’; everyone under forty 

years being eligible to join the 4th Northumberland  

Fusiliers, ‘to feed the ranks at the Front with fresh 

men so the German army might be worn down’.  A 

number of Haydon Parish men came forward on the 

night to volunteer for action, ‘amid loud applause’.  

In spite of the troubles, Haydon Parish Council 

continued to oversee affairs that ensured residents at 

‘home’ were adequately cared for, of course, and 

while members of the 4th Northumberland Fusiliers 

were in the village in October 1914, completing their 

musketry training at the Lees range, our councillors 

were wondering whether to spend £2 to ‘lop the trees 

on Church Street’.  100 years later, and the Agenda -

if not the cost - is much the same!   
 

“Why have a village clock and pay for lighting it if 

you cannot see it for the trees?”  One councillor 

asked. 

“But the trees are a great addition to Church Street.   

Lopping them would spoil them and it would be a 

great pity to touch them”  Argued another. 
 

Councillor Edward Davidson was so incensed at the 

thought of lopping the trees, that he suggested, 

“heightening the Church tower” and “putting the 

clock a bit higher”, as a solution. 
 

At the close of the evening’s ponderings, our Parish 

councillors, having failed to reach a decision on the 

immediate future of the Church Street trees, made 

their way home; no doubt to the sobering sounds of 

the shots fired by our young men on the Lees target 

field.  Young men contemplating an uncertain future 

that was anything but bright, and far away from the 

light of St Cuthbert’s Church clock tower.  

James Edward Hamilton:  On Monday October 

12th 1914, James Edward Hamilton, the son of Mr 

and Mrs John Hamilton, died at ‘South View’,  

Haydon Bridge aged 23 years.  James had devoted 

his short life to photography and was, apparently, 

very successful, having had his work published in 

prominent London papers.  An early death for James, 

but a short life that left its mark with photographs 

and postcards that form part of our parish’s archived 

images one hundred years later. 
 

Another resident whose life was cut short in late 

1914 was Emily Gertrude Mandell.  Emily, aged 

31 years, was the youngest daughter of the Reverend 

John Heanage Mandell.  Emily died on September 

17th and was interred at Haydon Old Church; where 

much is owed to her father for commissioning and  
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SHOTTON WASTE SERVICES 
 

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING 

 

REGISTERED WASTE CARRIER. COMPLETE SYSTEM CHECK. 
 

FULL DOCUMENTATION FOR ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY USE. 
 

DRAIN JETTING. SUPPLIERS OF FUEL TANKS. 
 

CHOLLERFORD GARAGE, CHOLLERFORD, HEXHAM. 

TEL 01434 681219 

THE ANCHOR GARAGETHE ANCHOR GARAGETHE ANCHOR GARAGETHE ANCHOR GARAGE 

CHURCH STREET IND ESTATECHURCH STREET IND ESTATECHURCH STREET IND ESTATECHURCH STREET IND ESTATE    

HAYDON BRIDGE  NE47 6JGHAYDON BRIDGE  NE47 6JGHAYDON BRIDGE  NE47 6JGHAYDON BRIDGE  NE47 6JG    
    

MOT CENTRE including Class 4, 7 & Motorbike 
 

     TYRES, LASER TRACKING, DIAGNOSTICS 
 

 ALL MAKES OF CAR REPAIRED AND SERVICED 
 

   ALL MAKES OF EXHAUST SUPPLIED AND FITTED 
                               

Tel 01434 684345               Mobile 07903 049 147Tel 01434 684345               Mobile 07903 049 147Tel 01434 684345               Mobile 07903 049 147Tel 01434 684345               Mobile 07903 049 147    

HENRY WATSON 
& CO. 

 

Shaftoe Street, Haydon Bridge. 
 

All cars welcome 
for M.O.T, Repairs and Service. 

Batteries -  Tyres at Competitive Prices 
Computerised Wheel Balancing 

Unleaded and DERV 
 

Tel: 01 434 684 214 

HEXHAM CHIMNEY SWEEPSHEXHAM CHIMNEY SWEEPSHEXHAM CHIMNEY SWEEPSHEXHAM CHIMNEY SWEEPS 

Qualified & Registered Chimney Sweep 
Certification for every sweep  -   

for insurance purposes. 

Open fires, Agas, stoves and liners swept. 

Nests removed. 

I charge £40 per sweep (£15 extra for nests) 
I am a Guild Master Sweep. 

Also a HETAS Sweep and an ICS Sweep. 
 

Please ring Richard on: 

07858392934 
Website: HEXHAM–SWEEPS.WEBS.COM 

overseeing its restoration in 1882.   

Following a German invasion of neutral Belgium, 

on August 4th 1914, and the subsequent atrocities 

against its inhabitants, in October 1914 concerts and 

musical recitals were held in Haydon Bridge Town 

Hall and St Cuthbert’s Church, in aid of the Belgian 

Relief Fund.  A number of Belgian refugees arrived 

at Haydon Bridge to a warm welcome and were 

taken to Brokenheugh Hall where arrangements for 

their comfort were made by Mr J.W. Robinson.  

The death of Lieutenant C.L.C. Bowes-Lyon was 

announced in October.  Killed in action on October 

23rd 1914, the Lieutenant was the oldest son of Hon 

Francis and Lady Bowes-Lyon of Ridley Hall and a 

nephew of the Earl of Strathmore.  Not a member of 

our parish, nevertheless, a keen Haydon Bridge 

cricketer and a member of the village’s first 1910 

league championship winning side, he had had a 

pitch laid at Ridley Hall where Haydon Bridge 

played a number of friendly matches - and perhaps 

early league games - before moving to their homes at 

Low Hall, Langley Road and, eventually, Haydon 

Park.  

In November 1914, significant alterations were 

made to the road junction at Heugh House Lane, 

where the road leading to Chesterwood was, at that 

time, only thirteen feet between the fences.  Mr John 

Rogerson, the owner of the estate since his purchase 

from Greenwich Hospital in 1882, gave the Parish 

Council a piece of land to allow widening of the 

roadway to thirty feet.  A benefit still appreciated by 

road users and residents in 2014.  

At the Annual General Meeting of the Haydon 

Bridge Reading and News Room in December 

1914, W.S. Walton was appointed secretary, and 

Fred Wray assistant secretary, on the resignation of  

In Loving  

Memory of  

Emily Gertrude 

youngest  

daughter of John 

Heanage Mandell 

who died  

September 17 

1914 Aged 31 

years. 
 

Also of the above 

John Heanage 

Mandell for 37 

years Vicar of the 

parish who died 

June 19 1918 in 

his 82nd year 
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Ending the year (1914) in Haydon Parish:   
 

A Grand Variety Entertainment was held in the  

Haydon Bridge Town Hall to fund the supply of  

Cardigan jackets for the non-commissioned Officers 

and men of the 4th Battalion Northumberland  

Fusiliers. 
 

A Boxing Day concert by the Haydon Bridge Choral 

Society, where flags of the allies were arranged at 

the front of the Hall and unfurled by the Haydon 

Bridge Scouts, helped raise funds for the Red Cross. 
 

On New Year’s Eve, the old people living in the 

Haydon Bridge Alms Houses, and the St Cuthbert’s 

Church Choir, took part in an afternoon tea in the 

Boys’ School at Shaftoe Trust and had a knife and 

fork supper of ham and tongue in the evening. 
 

Sadly, the deaths of Utrick Chester of 1, John Martin 

Street, William Drydon (72) of Deanraw, and 

George Wray (86) of Ratcliffe Road, were reported 

in the last week of 1914.    

Mr Wood.  The Reverend J.H. Mandell took the 

chair and it was agreed to use money from the 

‘Coates Bequest’ to purchase periodicals for the 

Room to supplement the usual daily, weekly and  

local newspapers.  The Reading Room committee in 

1914/15 was Rev J.H. Mandell, Joseph Henderson, 

Dr. Murray, J. Barr, T.A. Stephenson and R. Walker. 

Haydon Bridge golfers:  Since 1905, golfers at 

Haydon Bridge had enjoyed the delights of their 

course at Chesterwood and the benefits of the bastle 

there that has, ever since, been known as the ‘Golf 

House’.  As the lease on the Chesterwood course 

was due to expire in the spring of 1915, it was time 

for the committee to look for a new course, and in 

January it was announced that a lease had been  

acquired on land at Esp Hill Farm, on the South 

Side, where  a nine hole course would be built.  Esp 

Hill was owned by Mrs Bates of Langley Castle and 

tenanted by Joseph Henderson. 

The 1915 course cannot be traced on the ground in 

2014; the Haydon Bridge by-pass, cemetery and 

Show Field housing estates each covering the once 

lush greens and fairways.  Fortunately, for those with 

an interest in preserving our golfing history, many 

years ago I was given a guided tour of the remains of 

the former course on the South Side by Haydon 

Bridge resident and fount of local knowledge, Lance 

Spooner, and I can just about recall part of its layout 

as Lance described it.  (More in October 2014 HN) 

Early Haydon Bridge deaths in 1915 were Robert 

Johnson (66) of Broom Hill and, especially sad to 

relate, Ann aged 9 and John aged 5, the daughter and 

son of Walter Maughan a miner of Walk Up Houses.   

At the Haydon Parish Council meeting in January 

1915, it was finally agreed to ‘lop the trees on 

Church Street’ so the Church clock could be clearly 

seen in the daytime and at night. 

100 years on and the Agenda is much the same! 

Oh dear!! 

Shaftoe Trust Boys’ and Girls’ Schools, having 

been closed since before Christmas by the Sanitary  

Inspector due to an infectious disease, were to be 

opened again in February, after being disinfected and 

fumigated.  

 

On March 6th 1915, Mrs W.S. Walton, Mrs Turner, 

Mrs F. Brown, Miss Mandell and Mrs Carrick were 

thanked for their help in lending or giving furniture 

and bedding to furnish a house in Haydon Bridge for 

a large family of Belgian refugees.  

Raising the Martial Ardour:  “How many men  

between the ages of nineteen and thirty eight years 

old could be recruited from the district without  

interfering unduly with trade and industry?”  Asked 

Colonel Joicey of the Parish Council at their meeting 

in March, 1915.  The parish chairman, W. Morrison, 

pointed out that a great many recruits had been sent 

already from the district and it would be very  

difficult to get further recruits from what was an  

agricultural district, at the present, as it was ‘seed 

time’.  However, the chairman did suggest that   

‘having a band going about’ would be a good idea.  

“There is nothing like a band to rouse martial ardour 

of people, and there are still a few men knocking 

about who might go!”  
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 PIANO TUITION 
All ages. 

Beginners to grade 8. 
 

Mrs. E. Jukes  
BSc. LGSM 

 

Tel 01434 688851 

WANTED 
Scrap metals 

Cars/trucks/coaches 
Cash paid for copper/lead/

aluminium. 
Cookers/washers disposed of. 

Tel: 01434 684313 

Mobile: 07941964784 

SEPTIC TANK  

EMPTYING SERVICE 
 

 

A. MacDonald. 
 

 

Call  07801 308 006 

For a competitive quote 

  

 
 

 

CHURCH STREET  
TUESDAYS, 1pm-4.30pm   

homemade cakes, pies 
& ready prepared meals. 

Tel. 07957 571 885 

for orders, bookings & quotations. 

STEPHEN BROOKS 
(formerly W. G. DUFFY) 

Approved Solid Fuel Merchant 
Old Coal Cells – Haydon Bridge 

Tel: 01 434 684 348 
ALL TYPES OF FUEL AT COMPETITIVE PRICES 

SMALL COAL DOUBLES, NOTTS DOUBLES 

 

COMFORTABLE HOLIDAY COTTAGE 

 

Sleeps 5. Large Garden. Off road parking. 
Convenient for all village amenities. 

For details & booking contact Cynthia Bradley 

 

01434 684622 

 

email: edenholme@btinternet.com  
website: www.edenholme.co.uk 

Majestic Nights Mobile Disco 
 

 
 

For the very best sound and light show using the latest technology. 
We specialise in weddings, civil partnerships, birthdays, anniversaries, 

christenings and corporate events. We have over 20 years experience with a 

wide range of music from the 50s to the present day. Over 25,000 tracks held in 

our music library. Special Disco Chocolate Fountain Package available. 

Website; www.majesticnightsdisco.co.uk 

Email; alanbatey247@hotmail.co.uk  

BOOK NOW.  

Tel Alan Batey 01434 684116 

C I ACCOUNTANCY 
01434 601133 

 

First Floor, 5 Cattle Market 

Hexham, Northumberland 

NE46 1NJ 

info@ciaccountancy.co.uk 

Local Accountants for Local Businesses 

Premier Bookkeeping 
Accounting & bookkeeping services 

Paul Barron FMAAT 
“A professional, friendly service guaranteed.” 
 

 

Accounts              Tax Returns               VAT returns 
Payroll                  Bookkeeping             Company Secretarial 
 
 

Tel 07950972152   Email: paul@premierbookkeeping.net 

www.premierbookkeeping.net 

A HISTORY OF THE HAYDON BRIDGE  

CO-OPERATIVE INDUSTRIAL SOCIETY LTD 
 

Part 7 
 

Parts 1 to 6 were in our February to July 2014 issues 

At the start of a new year (1918) at Haydon Bridge 

Store, there were ten members of staff and the  

Society had added to its housing stock by purchasing 

a cottage on Shaftoe Street, next to the Store, from 

the executors of William Kirton for £250.  Mr Kirton 

had been a Society committee member and owner of 

Haydon Bridge Whinstone Quarry. 
 

Fair pricing and distribution of those goods the  

Society was able to acquire was still an issue in 

1918.  Food and sugar cards were distributed to 

members, and committee member William Veitch 

sought to ensure that the managers were made aware 

of their responsibilities, pointing out that a maximum 

profit of only 25% could be added to the cost price  

In October,  

I will continue this 

series on the  

‘Home Front’  

during the First 

World War.   
 

In the meantime, 

you can be sure that 

there was more than 

one way to defeat  

our enemies.   

Witness this 1915 

advertisement in the  

Hexham Courant.  

A former Haydon Bridge 

postman, William Todd, 

died aged 68 years on March 

27th 1915.   

William had been a postman 

since leaving school when  

delivering to Lipwood,  

Whitechapel and Ridley Hall, 

before following his father on 

the village delivery for thirty 

six years until he was sixty 

five years of age.  William 

carried mail bags from  

Haydon Bridge station to 

Langley and Allendale and 

brought the return bags back to 

Haydon Bridge for many 

years, until a mail cart  

superseded the delivery on 

foot.  William also played the 

concertina and he played with Jack Johnson’s well 

known local band for local dances.   

Haydon Bridge  

Postman,  

William Todd.   

Photo:  

Hexham Courant 
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of goods and, ‘where there are two in a household 

they are not to receive the same quantity as where 

there is a family of nine!’ 
 

In October 1918, the Store butcher, Mr Burnett,  

resigned and was replaced by R. Ackinclose. on a 

wage of £3-5-0 and 5/- War Bonus per week. 

The Co-operative employees at the time were:   

R. Curry and R. Ackinclose (grocery and butchery  

managers) Miss Chester 14/- weekly, Miss Cresswell 

14/-, Miss Thrower 12/-, Miss Rumney 12/-,  

T. Henderson 35/-, W. Gibson 12/-, T. Rutherford 

(boot and clog repairs) - paid on piece work.  All 

above with 5/- per week War Bonus added and J. 

Bates 7/- per week with 2/- War Bonus added.   

In December, P. Spooner was offered the position as 

cart-man, replacing Mr Henderson; Miss Rumney 

and Miss Cresswell resigned, and Miss Philipson 

was appointed check girl.   

The officers of the Society were:  

Mr Hare (president), George Graham (secretary),  

Mr Kindred (treasurer).  Early in December, 1918, 

Mr Kindred resigned.  
 

In February 1919, the death of former Society  

president, Mr King, was marked by a closure of the 

store from 2.00pm to 4.00pm on the day of his  

funeral. 
 

The war years had brought much sadness to our  

parish families, and the Co-op’s business had also 

suffered, the dividend having been reduced to 1/- in 

the £.  An additional 1d in £ in 1919 was, maybe, the 

sign of a small improvement in the position.  
 

In March 1919, Jack Swallow of 13 Shaftoe Street 

replaced P. Spooner as Store cart-man and in June, 

John Hamilton of South View was elected treasurer. 

In 1919, the fishing rights to the Society’s Tan Yard 

fields were let at a yearly rent of 6d - yes, sixpence - 

and by the end of the year, a licence to sell fish in the 

butcher’s shop was applied for - whether the two 

fishy items are connected I cannot say - and Mr G. 

Hynes of Alnwick was appointed as a boot and clog 

repairer. 

Technology was also introduced to the Store in 1919, 

with the installation of a telephone service at an  

annual rental of £5. 

It seems that, around this time, questions were  

being asked by pro Union workers at the Haltwhistle 

Co-operative as to why Haydon Bridge Co-operative  

employees were not being paid Union rates.  It was 

pointed out that the Haydon Bridge employees were 

not in the Union and, so, union rules did not apply; 

although, shortly afterwards, all their wages were  

increased by 5/- per week and it was agreed that each 

employee could have six days holiday a year - but no 

two employees to have a holiday at the same time. 
 

At the December 1919 half year General Meeting, it  

was agreed that the Store drapery department should 

be moved upstairs.  The CWS architect would be 

appointed to plan the alterations and 1d in £ would 

be levied on the general purchases of each member 

to provide a fund for these and other capital costs.  

For example: other alterations; the purchase of 

horses, and possibly motor vehicles in the future; and 

buying property.  Previously, capital expenditure had 

been financed from each half year’s profits.   

Tenders for the alterations to move the drapery to the 

first floor were accepted from Herbert Robinson 

(plumbing), Edward Henderson (joinery) and Mr 

Armstrong (masonry). 
 

The Haydon Bridge Society’s capital, if not its  

income, received a boost in 1920 when Messrs 

White, Armstrong, Rogan and Beedle each paid off 

their mortgages with the Society on the Brigwood 

properties, in full.  Mr Beedle sought permission to 

sell his property to Mr Henry Watson, after the  

Society committee turned down his suggestion that 

the Co-op buy it from him.   
 

In September 1920, Mr Bell of Ryton accepted a job 

as ‘butcher’s improver’ at the Store, and Nora Storey 

was appointed to the Society’s office at 7/- per week.  

When Mr Ackinclose gave his notice in April 1921, 

following customers’ complaints, Mr Bell was  

promoted to manager and J.A. Bates appointed as his 

deputy at £1 per week. 
 

It was in April 1921 that a special request was made 

to the Society to allow additional credit to coal  

miners, in response to the national miners’ strike.   

The committee agreed that the merits of each case, 

where special circumstances applied, would be given 

their consideration and they were, ‘empowered by 

the members to act with generous sympathy towards 

any case of distress that arose’. A dividend of 10d in 

£ and a fourteen day sale of goods at a reduced profit 

of only 12½% above the stock value, is a further  

indication of the 1921 recession and the difficulties 

being experienced by the working man.  
 

The Society’s departments were overseen by the  

following committee members from June 1921:  

Grocery: J.W. Hamilton, W. Thompson. J. Wardle, 

G.T. Brown, F. Steele. 

Drapery: W. Dickinson, W. White, J. Cresswell. 

Butchery: G.T. Brown, R. Birnie, J. Wardle. 

Boots & Clogs: J.W. Hamilton, J.W.F. Armstrong. 

Estate: W. Dickinson, W. White, J. Cresswell,  

W. Kirton, F. Steele. 

Finance: G.T. Brown, J.W. Hamilton, J. Wardle and 

the secretary, treasurer and chairman. 
 

In September 1921, a letter of sympathy was sent to 

the family of the late John Hamilton.  Mr Hamilton 

had taken the treasurer’s role in March 1919, but for 

many years previously had been a significant support  
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 W.M.H. 
 FARM FRESH MEATS  

 

 

 

Church Street, Haydon Bridge. 
 

QUALITY HOME  PRODUCED  
BEEF & LAMB 

TRACEABLE FROM FARM TO TABLE 

Catering, Freezer orders 
 Barbecue packs, sandwiches 

 Cooked meats, Salads   
Home-made pies 

ALL ORDERS LARGE OR 
SMALL WELCOME 

Tel: 01 434 684 990 

Open throughout the year for  
 

Morning Coffee 
Light Lunches 
Cream Teas 

Restaurant lunch/dinner 
Accommodation 

 

01434 688888 
www.langleycastle.com 

FRESH FISH 
FROM SHORE TO YOUR DOOR 

DAVID GERRARD, FISH MERCHANT 

WILL BE IN HAYDON BRIDGE, CHURCH STREET 

EVERY WEDNESDAY from 12.00noon-12.30pm 
Cod, Haddock, Sole, Bass, Monkfish, Scallops, Fishcakes, 

Salmon, Kippers, Smoked Haddock, other fish available. 

SMALL OR LARGE ORDERS 

CALL 07900 584289 or 01333 730791 
EMAIL: gerrard549@btinternet.com  

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH CERT & STREET TRADING LICENCE HELD.       

MAKE FISH YOUR MAIN DISH 

 

JOBSONS ANIMAL HEALTH 
LEAP INTO JOBSONS 

 6, CHURCH STREET 

HAYDON BRIDGE 

Everything for your pet 

01434 684248 

Haydon Bridge Pharmacy 
Church St, Haydon Bridge. Call for more information on 

01434 684354 

FREE PRESCRIPTION AND DELIVERY 
Your prescription will be collected from your surgery and delivered to your home. 

����    Saving you time 

����    Hassle free 

����    Prompt reliable service 

����    Completely free of charge 
NHS stop smoking service 

NHS emergency contraception 

(when accredited pharmacist is on duty)  

Call for health information and advice. 

for the Haydon Bridge Society. 
 

A decision was made in December 1921 to end the 

boot and clog repairing at Haydon Bridge Store and 

Mr Rutherford was given one week’s notice.  In the 

future, footwear handed in at Haydon Bridge would 

be sent to Haltwhistle for repair. 
 

Staff at the end of the year (1921) were: 

Mr Curry (grocery manager) £3-10-0 a week; Wm 

Bell (butchery manager) £3; A. Brown £32-7-0,  

J. Bates £1, Miss Chester £2-5-0, Miss Thrower 19/-, 

Miss Philipson 14/-, Miss Storey 7/-, Jack Swallow 

(cart-man) £2-15-0. 
 

George Parker had been a member of the first  

Haydon Bridge Co-op Society committee in 1875 

and had been Store manager during two periods; 

from 1880 to 1904 and 1908 to 1913.  At their  

meeting on Friday march 24th 1922, the committee 

recorded George parker’s death and his commitment 

to the Society. 
 

In May 1922, the committee met with both the 

Store managers in relation to the administration 

and finances of their departments and, as a result 

of the discussions, both Mr Curry (grocery) and 

Mr Bell (butchery) resigned from their positions.  

Following newspaper advertisements, Mr Melvin 

of Newbiggin was appointed general manager of 

the Store, and Mr Hall was engaged as butchery 

manager on a wage of £3-6-0 per week plus free 

house and rates.  

At the same time, a Society management committee 

of J.W Hamilton, W. White, J. Routledge, J. Wardle, 

J.W. Armstrong, and J. Cresswell, was appointed 

from members of the general committee, to monitor 

the Store’s retail activities. 
 

The Haydon Bridge Co-operative Society continued 

to support local causes, as it had done since its  

formation, and a £10 donation to the Hexham and 

District War Memorial Hospital was agreed at the 

June 1922 half yearly general meeting. 
 

That employment at the ‘Store’ was much sought 

after can be judged from the number of local  

applicants for the position of apprentice to the  

grocery trade, in June 1922.  A. Rodger, W. Johnson,   

F. Dixon, W. Marsh, H. Waugh, J.W. Irwin, Master 

Watson, F. Brown, Miss Holiday and Miss Brown. 

Master Rodger was appointed as grocery apprentice. 
 

At the June half yearly meeting, a proposal to 

build more houses on the Society’s Brigwood site 

was agreed and, subsequently, Mr Hetherington 

of Newcastle was appointed as architect, and  

tenders for the work were sought. 
 

I will look in detail at the result of that proposal, and 

further Haydon Bridge Co-operative and Industrial 

Society activity from 1922/23, in our October issue. 
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HAYDON BRIDGE WAR MEMORIAL by Pam and Ken Linge 

We continue our series of articles on those individuals who died in the Great War.   
The biographies are published chronologically and the thirty sixth casualty, in 1917, was 

John Walton Robinson 

(41) John Walton Robinson 

(no picture available)  

If you have any information relating to John Walton Robinson, or any of those individuals on the 
Haydon Bridge Memorial, then please contact Pam & Ken Linge at: Drystones, Heugh House 
Lane, Haydon Bridge, NE47 6HJ, phone (01434) 684050 or email:  pam_ken.linge@btinternet.com.  

John served as Lance Corporal, 28377, 2nd Battalion, Grenadier 
Guards. 
He died on 28th March 1918, aged 38. 
 

Born in Gateshead , one of five children, and only surviving son of 
John Walton Robinson and Margaret Georgina Robinson (nee 
Joicey). The family came to live at Brokenheugh, Haydon Bridge. 
 

Both John and his father were provision merchants. 
 

 

John is buried in grave VI.B.28 in Bucquoy Road Cemetery.  

As well as having his name 
on the War Memorial John is 
also commemorated on the 
Reredos in St. Cuthbert’s 
Church, Haydon Bridge.  

 

Last month we asked you to name the pupils on Anne Meehan’s (nee Jewitt) 1950s school photograph.  Unless 

you know differently these are the pupils; as named by Anne. 

Back Row L to R:  Birnie Sim, David Barron, Michael Baker, Roy Alexander, Peter Milne, Colin Edwards, ‘Sammy’ 

Gilchrist, Richard Boaden, Peter Robinson, Tommy Cowing. 

2nd Row:  John Wardle, Joyce Chapman, Joan Tait, Kathleen Ridley, Anne Jewitt, Maureen Eggerton,  

Jennifer Charlton, Marilyn Saggers, Michael Luke. 

3rd Row:  Miss Smith Dorothy Pyle, Colleen Murphy, Anna Shotton, Pauline Charlton, Margaret Welton, Christine 

Hill, Eileen Bates, Pat Jeans, Jennifer Brown. 

Front Row:  Jimmy Brown, David Kirsopp, Keith Brown, Terry Neal, Peter Knocktor.  
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A VIEW FROM UP THERE …..                       
 

John Harrison 
 

Officialdom frequently comes up with some classics – apparently the distributors of a local magazine received 

a ‘return to sender’ on which there was an official stamp: Reason for Return: Addressee deceased / Forward-

ing Address: Address unknown. And we mustn’t let our local papers off the hook – a young reporter, keen to 

include as much detail as possible in his report on a local marriage, told his readers that “the bride wore a long 

dress in white brocade which fell to the floor”. When, I wonder, did this happen? 
 

June was a good month for weddings, if you picked your days carefully.  Our charity wedding was plagued by 

one of the few wet days !! On the whole June was warmer than average and was quite a dry month with very 

little rainfall after the 9th. We also saw plenty of sunshine. Taken together these provided good growing con-

ditions and an exceptional year both for blossom and for insects. The blackthorn and hawthorn hedges were a 

sea of white – almost like a snow-cover – and the autumn promises to provide plenty of berries. 
  

The first nine days were generally cloudy and were rather dull at times. The 4th was a particularly miserable 

day with persistent low cloud and rain, and was the wettest day (12.9 mm). The first nine days brought 36.2 

mm, or nearly 90% of the total rainfall for the month. High pressure became more dominant from the 10th 

which brought a long spell of relatively dry weather until the end of the month. Over this period there were 17 

rainless days. There were some long spells of sunny and comfortably warm weather .The 18th was the warm-

est day of the year so far, rising to 24.8 degC. Over the course of the whole month the daytime maximum air 

temperature exceeded 20 degC on 9 occasions. There were some clear nights but temperatures, although drop-

ping below 10 degC on several occasions, stayed well above freezing point.  
 

With so many outdoor events taking place during the summer months, the weather forecast becomes critical – 

do we carry on with the event or do we transfer it to the village hall in view of a pessimistic weather forecast? 

And how many times do we feel more than a little irritated when what threatened to be a damp and grey after-

noon turns out to be sunny and warm. “The forecasters have got it wrong again”. However, during the summer 

months, weather systems are generally slower moving and pressure gradients are slacker than other times of 

year. This makes forecasting more difficult as each weather situation offers a number of possibilities, depend-

ent upon how far and how quickly a weather front moves and how unstable the atmosphere is going to be as it 

is heated from below by the warm ground.  
 

So although the experience of the forecaster and the computer models suggest that it may rain, or not rain, 

weather systems may change in unexpected ways. In fact, good old stand-bys like seaweed and the behaviour 

of birds are probably your best bet for a local forecast. Either that or toss a coin – a least you have a 50% 

chance of getting it right.  
 

Monthly Weather Summary (Haydon Bridge : Height 162m asl) 
 

 
 

And finally Gladys tells me of an event at the local undertakers in the village where she lives. The undertaker 

was in his workshop when he suddenly felt unwell and fell to the floor. His colleagues called the village GP 

who, after a lengthy examination of the man, who had recovered somewhat, pronounced that there was noth-

ing to cause concern because it was only a coffin fit!!!  
 

And here’s a thought as we swat away at the flies that plague us as we sit in the sun. Why on earth didn’t 

Noah kill those two mosquitoes when he had the chance? 

Month Average 

Maximum 

Temperature 

(Daytime) 
Deg C 

  
Relative to 

long-term 

average 
degC 

Average 

Minimum 

Temperature 
(Night-time) 

Deg C 

  
Relative to 

long-term 

average 
degC 

  
Rainfall 

  
mm 

  
Percentage 

of long-

term aver-

age 

June 
2014 

18.9 +1.2 10.0 +1.3 41.8 80 

The Wacky Whit Wedding Walk on the Wall raised a gross 
sum in excess of £2000 and GITS has sent a cheque for £1000 

to the Tynedale Hospice at Home.  
Thanks to all who supported us. 
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MONICA JONES    :    PHILIP LARKIN 
 

ADVANCE NOTICE 

A BLUE PLAQUE TO CELEBRATE MONICA JONES AND PHILIP LARKIN 

AT HAYDON BRIDGE  

WILL BE ‘UNVEILED’ AT 1A RATCLIFFE ROAD  

ON TUESDAY 26th AUGUST 2014 AT 5.30pm 
 

THE ‘UNVEILING’ WILL BE FOLLOWED BY HIGH TEA  

AND  

A SHORT PRESENTATION IN MUSIC, SONG AND VERSE 

BY JOHNNY HANDLE (WHO INFLUENCED LARKIN’S WRITING) 

AND DENNIS TELFORD, IN THE GENERAL HAVELOCK INN 
 

THE EVENT IS FREE AND ALL  ARE WELCOME 
 

A call to Jo at the General Havelock (01434 684376) or  

Dennis (01434 684636) will help us to plan the catering 
 

PLEASE SUPPORT THIS ONE OFF VILLAGE EVENT 
Supported by Haydon Parish Council 

 

ON TUESDAY 26th AUGUST AT 5.30pm                      

 

LANGLEY WI 
 

Brian Tilley, from The Hexham Courant, gave a very 

entertaining talk about his career in journalism at the 

July meeting of Langley WI.   
 

Brian began his long career in Macclesfield. After 

winning a prize for English at school he asked the 

local paper for a job and so started his career. One of 

his first tasks was to report on every local funeral 

taking the names of everyone that attended. However 

after complaints from undertakers that he was "too 

cheerful " he was taken off that job. He managed to 

pass his journalism exams by reaching a typing 

speed of 150 words per minute but then confessed to 

us that he can only type using two fingers.  
 

After six years Brian moved to The Hexham Cou-

rant, where he remains to the present day. He ex-

plained that he writes the Hextol column and The  

Bellingham notes every week.  
 

During the course of his career he has visited many 

countries reporting on holidays which the "Courant" 

used to sell. He also has received a death threat 

which was taken very seriously by the Police, but no 

one was ever caught. 
 

Brian also explained how the loss of the local courts 

and the local council have affected the reporting of 

news, and the effect that the internet has had on 

newspapers. However, he ended his talk by saying 

that he thinks that "The Courant" will still be here for 

a good few years yet.  A very entertaining speaker 

who clearly enjoys his job. 
 

There is no meeting in August and the September 

meeting will be the AGM on the 9th.  

 

Cath Duffy 
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Community Centre Regular Activities 
 

Lots of different activities. Try something new. 

Make new friends. Have fun. 
 

MONDAY 
 

Zumba 6.15pm   Shelley Murray,  

     07824449731  

   shelley.m@josiesdragonfly.org  

Dance Club, 7.30-10pm Audrey Philips,  

     684452  

   george@vallum.plus.com  
 

TUESDAY 
 

Pilates – 9.15am   Lorna,   

     07747 842364 

Karate – 6.15pm   David Beales,   

     07561153485  

   david.beales2@btinternet.com  
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

Yoga 10am    Alicia Lester,   

   aliciafearon@btinternet.com  

Pilates -  6.30pm   Lorna,   

     07747 842364 

Art classes (bi monthly) Barbara Wardle,  

     688886 

    bbarawardle2011@btinternet.com   
 

THURSDAY 
 

Chairobics 11.30am  Lorna,   

     07747 842364 

Irish Dance 4.15pm  Kathleen Hannon, 

     0191 2648240 

   kmhannon@btinternet.com   

Youth Club 6-8.30pm  Amey Henry  

     01434 603582 

  Amey.Henry@nothumberland.gov.uk 

Bowls Club 7.30pm (Sept-April) 

     Joseph Tulip, 

     688817   

   joseph.tulip@cnmedia.co.uk   

Parish Council 7.30pm (monthly) 
 

FRIDAY 

 

Karate – 6.15pm   David Beales,   

     07561153485  

   david.beales2@btinternet.com 
 

SATURDAY 
 

Coffee morning, 10am 

   Various groups and organisations. 

 

SUNDAY 

Hornby Model Railways Association 10am 

   Grant Robinson,  01661 844843  

   grant.robinson@tiscali.co.uk  
NEW ACTIVITIES ALWAYS WELCOME. 

Contact: Valerie Bell  01434 684705  

valerie@hexhammorris.com  

   

 Glendale Pool  

 and Parties! 
   North Road, Haltwhistle, NE49 9ND 
    

  SWIM in the private, indoor heated pool       
(Private Hire) 

   PARTY in the pool 
EAT in The Lodge and  
      PLAY in The Glen; 

our wooded garden with large climbing frame, picnic area 
and beautiful valley views. 

 

To book call Julie on  
01434 320711 or 0797 169 1631 

More information at glendaleleisure.co.uk 

 

Mr. GEORGE’S 

MUSEUM OF TIME 
4 Central Place 

Haltwhistle 

 

 

Watch and Clock Museum 

suitable for all ages. 
 

-  also  - 
 

 

Gift Shop 

Secondhand Collectables 

Watch and Clock Repairs 
 

Tues - Sat  10.30am - 4.30pm 

Weds   10.30am - 1.30pm 
 

Tel: 01434 321776     Web: www.timeforgeorge.co.uk 
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WHO AND WHERE 
The names and phone numbers of the Clergy who minister in Haydon Bridge: 

 

Mrs. Pippa Exham 

Church Warden 

St Cuthbert's Anglican Church. 

Tel: 01434 684239  

 

Deacon Anne Taylor 
With the Methodist Congregation 

Woodville, Redesmouth Road, Bellingham 

Tel: 01434 220283 

 

Father Leo Pyle 
St John’s Catholic Church 

St John’s Presbytery, North Bank 

Tel. 01434 684265 

CHURCHES WORKING TOGETHER 

CLERGY MESSAGE FROM: 
 

Rev. John Harrison 

THE MEETING PLACETHE MEETING PLACETHE MEETING PLACETHE MEETING PLACE     

At 
 

THE METHODIST CHURCH 
Come and Bring your friends for 

Tea, Coffee and Biscuits 
 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 
10am – 12 noon 

A Warm welcome to All 

Summer Travels 
 

The summer, whatever weather it may bring, is 

when most of us take time away from our usual 

routine and embark upon an annual holiday. It is 

a time for going on a journey somewhere.  

 

But the images of the travelling public are of 

jams on the roads to the main resorts – people 

queuing to get to Torquay, or Blackpool, or 

Skegness, or ferry terminals for a precious break 

away from routine – there they are sitting in their 

cars consuming fuel which costs the earth, edg-

ing forward at a snail’s pace, with the prospect 

of the same going home…… and then at jour-

ney’s end there’s the prospect of finding some-

where to park the car and of joining the queue at 

the café.  

 

But although there are such obvious frustrations 

people seem happy to endure because they want 

what is at their journey’s end.  

Or we may travel by air, in which case the image 

is of queues at airports – of delayed flights, or 

lost luggage – but again people are willing to en-

dure all this because they want what is at their 

journey’s end. 

 

It is almost as if all these frustrations are an en-

durance test, asking us the question – how badly 

do you want to get to where you are going? 

There will be many who fail the test – who say 

‘For heaven’s sake I am not sitting here all day, 

I’m giving up and going home’. And there are 

those who regard themselves as the sensible ones 

who look at the potential frustrations of travel 

and say ‘I do not wish to be involved in what 

looks like a painful experience – I am happy to 

stay where I am’. 

 

God’s Kingdom involves a journey – a journey 

of faith – and God does ask us all to take this 

journey. Paul wrote to the Romans (Romans 12), 

who are enduring unending persecution on their 

journey and must be saying ‘why on earth did 

we get involved with Christianity’, encouraging  

them to keep going “with unflagging zeal, with 

patience…..” because the journey is worth it. If 

you do give up on the journey then you would be 

giving in to evil – this is what Satan wants – 

‘why flog yourself for a promise – just give up 

now and take things easy’ is what he may be 

saying. 

 

Many of us are willing to endure all manner of 

hardship that may test our patience to the limit 

when we travel to somewhere on holiday be-

cause we really do want to be there – to experi-

ence the place.  

 

When it comes to our relationship with God, are 

we willing to endure hardship and test our pa-

tience and our endurance on the journey of faith 

into His Kingdom or are we easily put off and 

are really only looking for the easy life - which 

is the temptation that is placed before all of us? 

                          

Rev. John Harrison 
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METHODIST CHURCH 
SERVICES 

Mass each Sunday at  
9.30 am 
Mass each Sunday at 
11am at Haltwhistle 
 
Mass on weekdays (except 
Mondays) at 10 am  
either St John’s or   
Haltwhistle 

ST CUTHBERT’S 
CHURCH SERVICES 

BELTINGHAM/HENSHAW 
CHURCH SERVICES 

ST JOHN OF BEVERLEY 
CHURCH SERVICES 

Messy Church 
Methodist Church 
Wednesday 10th Sept.  

3.30—5.45 pm 

ALL CHILDREN  

WELCOME 
 

(under 8yrs must be accompanied by 

an appropriate adult) 

August 3 
10.00 am  Rev. J. Wilkes 

Communion Worship 

6.00pm  Join with Langley 

Church  Rev. Tony Buglass 
 

August 10 

10.00 am Readers Service 

6.00pm Evening Service 

Pam Nobbs (Comm. Ch.) 

 

August 17 

10.00 am Morning Worship  

David Stabler 

6.00 pm Evening Worship 

Norman Fullard 
 
August 24 
10.00 am Morning Worship 

Deacon Anne Taylor 

6.00 pm Evening Service  

Randolf Vickers 

 

August 31 

10.30 am  Join with  

Fourstones Church 

6.00 pm Rev. Jane Cook 

Communion Service 

 
September 7 
10 am Morning Service 
Marjorie Burgess 
6 pm  UNITED SERVICE 
AT TRINITY CHURCH 
 
September 14 
10 am Family Service 
Graham Wilson 
6 pm  Café Style Worship 
Deacon Anne Taylor 
 
September 21 
10 am Readers Service 
6 pm Evening Worship 
John Carrick 
 
September 28 
10 am Morning Worship 
Marie Hutchinson 
6 pm Evening Service 
David Wilson 

 August 3 
Beltingham 
10 am Morning Prayer 
Anne Galbraith 
 

August 10 
10 am Joint Communion 
At Haydon Bridge 
 

August 17 

Beltingham 

10 am Communion Service 
 
August 24 
Beltingham 
10 am Joint BCP 
Rev. John Harrison 

 

August 31 

10 am Joint Communion 
Haydon Bridge 
 
September 7 
Beltingham 
10 am Morning Prayer 
Nigel Collingwood 
 
September 14 
Beltingham 
10 am  Joint Communion 
At Haydon Bridge 
 
September 21 
Henshaw 
10 am  BCP   To be advised 
 
September 28 
Henshaw 
10 am Joint Communion  
Rev. John Harrison 

August 3 
10 am BCP Rev. J. Jackson 
 

 August 10 
10 am Joint Communion 
Rev. John Harrison 
 

 August 17 
10 am Service of the Word 
 

 August 24 
10 am Joint Communion 
At  Beltingham   
 

August 31 
10 am  Joint Communion 
Rev. John Harrison 
 
September 7 
10 am BCP  To be advised 
 
September 14 
10 am Joint Communion 
Rev. John Harrison 
 
September 21 
10 am  Service of the Word 
            To be advised 
 
September 28 
10 am Joint Communion 
At Henshaw 

HAYDON OLD CHURCH 
SERVICE 

September 28 
6 pm Harvest Evensong 
        Rev. John Harrison 

St. Cuthberts 

Coffee Morning + 

Cake Stall 
Saturday 27th September 

10—12 noon 

Community Centre 

Harvest Auction 
General Havelock 

Sat. 27th Sept 
8.30 pm  
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HAYDON BRIDGE HAYDON BRIDGE HAYDON BRIDGE HAYDON BRIDGE 

DANCE CLUBDANCE CLUBDANCE CLUBDANCE CLUB    

SEQUENCE DANCING 
 

EVERY MONDAY  

7.30 to 10.00pm  

Haydon Bridge 

Community Centre 

 

Only £1.50 inc. tea & 

biscuits 

DANCING IS FOR FUN 

 

Ask for details at: 

HAYDON BRIDGE JUDO CLUB.HAYDON BRIDGE JUDO CLUB.HAYDON BRIDGE JUDO CLUB.HAYDON BRIDGE JUDO CLUB.    
Keep Fit, Have Fun! Young and Old welcome.Keep Fit, Have Fun! Young and Old welcome.Keep Fit, Have Fun! Young and Old welcome.Keep Fit, Have Fun! Young and Old welcome.    
On Tuesdays at Haydon Bridge High SchoolOn Tuesdays at Haydon Bridge High SchoolOn Tuesdays at Haydon Bridge High SchoolOn Tuesdays at Haydon Bridge High School    

Juniors: 6pm Juniors: 6pm Juniors: 6pm Juniors: 6pm ––––    7pm7pm7pm7pm    
Seniors: 7pm Seniors: 7pm Seniors: 7pm Seniors: 7pm ––––    9pm9pm9pm9pm    

BJA Qualified CoachesBJA Qualified CoachesBJA Qualified CoachesBJA Qualified Coaches    

Contact Michael onContact Michael onContact Michael onContact Michael on: : : : 01010101    434 684 783434 684 783434 684 783434 684 783 

HAYDON & ALLEN VALLEYS 
MEDICAL PRACTICE 

( Haydon Bridge Health Centre ) 
Monday to Friday: The Health Centre is open continuously 

from 8.00am until 6.00pm  
(except for the afternoon of the fourth Wednesday of every month) 

 

Doctors consult between: 8.00am and 11.00am 

    3.00pm and 5.30pm 
 

All phone calls for appointments and visits, including ‘out of 

hours’:   01 434 684 216 
 

All phone calls for dispensing or prescriptions:  01434 688351 

E-mail address:  Admin@GP-A84045.NHS.UK 

Website   www.haydonbridgesurgery.co.uk 

HAYDON BRIDGE UNITED 

ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL CLUB 

HBUAFC hold their monthly meeting on the first Monday of 

every month at 7.30pm in the Lounge of the Anchor Hotel 
where representatives of every football team in the village are 

invited to attend.  

This meeting is also open to members of the public. 

NOTICES & WHAT’S ON? 

 

 

 

 

VICTIM SUPPORT 
Working for 

victims of crime. 
 

If you are a victim of crime, we can 

offer support in practical and emo-
tional ways. Just a phone call away. 

 

Call Leanne at: 

01661830770 

82, Front St. Prudhoe. 

NE42 5PU 

Or  

0167082234 (Bedlington) 

WHIST DRIVES 
Langley Village Hall 

 

Fortnightly on Saturdays 

at 7.00pm. 
 

£1.00 entrance 

(Everyone welcome) 

WEST TYNEDALE JUNIOR RUGBY CLUB 

 

FOR BOYS AND GIRLS AGE 5yrs–12yrs 
 

TAG/CONTACT RUGBY 

MEET AT HAYDON BRIDGE HIGH SCHOOL 

ON SUNDAYS 10.30am– 12.00noon 
 

Contact Dave on 07757362309  

or dave.thornhill@tiscali.co.uk or the website 

www.pitchero.com/clubs/westtynedalejuniors.  
ALL WELCOME. 

THE BRIDGE LIBRARY 
& TOURIST INFORMATION POINT 

     Telephone  01434 688658 

OPENING TIMES 
       MONDAY:  9.00am-12 noon 

TUESDAY:    1.00pm-4.00pm 
 WEDNESDAY:   1.00pm-4.00pm 

     FRIDAY:    4.00pm-6.30pm 
      SATURDAY:   9.30am-12.30am 

Coffee and tea available 

HAYDON BRIDGE LOCAL ARTISTS’ GROUP 

HAYDON ART CLUB 
 

Open to all, first session free. Meets fortnightly at  

HAYDON BRIDGE COMMUNITY CENTRE  

Wednesdays, 6.30pm-9.15pm 

JULY & AUGUST  -  HOLIDAY BREAK 

NEXT SESSIONS START IN SEPTEMBER 

For details/enquiries 

please contact Barbara on 01434 688 886 

‘Hear to Help’ in Haydon Bridge  
 

Run by Action on Hearing Loss (previously RNID) 

at the Haydon Bridge Health Centre, the ‘Hear to 

Help’ project offers hearing aid support locally. If 

we can help you here, it might mean that you don’t 

need a trip into a hospital audiology department – 

and that might free an audiological appointment. 

 

For information about losing your hearing, getting 

used to your new hearing aids or simple maintenance 

of your NHS hearing aid, it’s a ‘first come, first 

served’ drop in session; you may have to wait a little, 

but you will be seen so please bear with us!  

 

We offer:  

• Retubing for most NHS hearing aids (which 

should be done every 6 months or so)  

• New batteries for NHS hearing aids  

• Taking in used batteries  

• Information on hearing loss.  

 

 

The ‘Hear to Help’ hearing aid support sessions are 

open to everyone and please sign the list at recep-

tion. We work in partnership with the audiology de-

partment at the Freeman Hospital and the project is 

currently funded mainly by the Big Lottery Fund. 

This is a free service but donations are welcome. We 

are very grateful to Haydon Bridge Health Centre for 

hosting our visits to the village.  

 

The drop in sessions run on the 2nd Thursday of 

September, November, January, March, May and 

July, 12 noon – 1.00 pm, as long as there is sufficient 

demand to continue. So the next session will be on 

11th September 2014.  

 

On the same day, we also visit Haltwhistle Health 

Centre at 10.00 – 11.00 am and Allendale library at 

2.00 – 3.00 pm.  

 

Contact Anne Shilton on 01670 513606 (please leave 

a message if no answer) or at: 

northoftyne.heartohelp@hearingloss.org.uk .  
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WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB WEST TYNEDALE RUGBY CLUB                              
            

            
            
            
            

EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1EVERY SUNDAY 10.30AM FROM 1stststststststststststst            SEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBER            
            

OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  OPEN DAY & BBQ EVERYONE WELCOME  
SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14SUNDAY 10.30AM 14thththththththththththth            SEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBERSEPTEMBER            

            
AT HAYDON BRIDGE COMMUNITY HIGH SCHOOL SPORTS FIELD 

FOR BOYS AND GIRLS AGED 5 to 12 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No prior experience is required - the emphasis is on having 

FUN and keeping fit. Coaching methods comply with 

Rugby Football Union guidelines. 

All staff are vetted by the Child Protection Agency. 

More information is available on the club website 

http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/

westtynedalejuniors  

Telephone Dave Thornhill 07810336537 

The Bridge & Visitor Information Point  WW1 
 

During the Arts Festival week, one of the memorable 

moments for the Bridge was the talk given by Ken 

Linge to introduce the very professional Memora-

bilia Exhibition in the Methodist Chapel.   
 

Ken and his wife, Pam, have spent many years trac-

ing information about the men and, in one case, a 

woman, who went off to war from Haydon Bridge.  

Ken explained the historical background to events in 

Northern France and Belgium at that time before 

concentrating on four Haydonians, in particular, in 

order to tell their stories.  Ken and Pam have recov-

ered an enormous amount of information but the 

search, particularly for those who survived WW1 

and also those who served in WW2, still continues.   
 

Ken and Pam have kindly donated to the Bridge, a 

copy of their file containing any photographs and 

information that they have unearthed, on each of the 

soldiers from Haydon Bridge. The file is now avail-

able permanently for anyone to view.  
 

The material from the WW1Memorabilia exhibition 

is now on computer in the Bridge too and can be ac-

cessed by anyone interested.   
 

Both Ken and the Bridge would love to hear from 

anyone who would be interested in becoming in-

volved in the next stages of WW1 and WW2 re-

search.  Please leave your name and phone number 

at the Bridge and you will be contacted to be given 

more information. 
 

Children’s Corner 
The Summer Reading Challenge is well underway 

now but there is still time for children from 4-10 

years to join in-just come along to the Bridge and we 

will get you started.  It’s a great opportunity to keep 

reading during the summer holidays. 
 

There are also two craft sessions to fit in with the 

Mystical Maze theme of the Reading Challenge.  

The first was on Monday, 21 July, when the theme 

was ”Dragons”.  The children made a dragon mask 

and a Chinese dragon puppet with Andrea and 

Jackie, librarians from Hexham. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next craft session is on Monday 11 Aug from 

10am – 11am when the theme will be “Myths and 

Legends”. 

To make sure of a place at a craft session, please 

book at the Bridge beforehand.  If you wish to be 

made aware of forthcoming events earlier, please 

leave your e-mail address with one of the volunteers 

Bridge opening times:      
Monday: 9am – 12 noon; Tuesday: 1pm – 4pm 

Wednesday: 1pm – 4pm; Thursday: 1pm – 4pm. 

Friday: 4pm – 6:30pm; Saturday: 9.30am – 12.30pm 
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Last month the grid and clues did 

not match. The correct version 

will be published in the autumn. 

 
 
 

NAME........................................................................... 

 

ADDRESS………………………................................. 

 

....................................................................................... 

The £10 Crossword 

Entries in before  
Saturday 20th September 

 

Please hand in your entry to 
Claires Newsagent or post to the 

editors — see page 2. 

August 

2014 

 
 

NUMBER OF ENTRIES 
 

0 
 
 

LAST MONTH’S WINNER 
 
 

 

SOLUTIONS TO 

JULY’S 

CROSSWORD. 

DOWN ACROSS 

1  

A smith perhaps found in relocated PLO hire shop. 

(11) 

9  Cite upset as a Greek one. (9) 

10  

One from Italian flower grasping endless strip of 

wood. (5) 

11  Re-star as this one? (6) 

12  This one's a container in mayday. (8) 

13  Dad. Or a press-stud heard for this one. (6) 

15  Practise handbrake turns in these places? (8) 

18  Ices lord became hardened. (8) 

19  Topless teller is certainly more pale. (6) 

21  Lift nigh well reformed on the plane.(8) 

23  Prayer found in human tissue? Hopefully not. (6) 

26  Cat writhed but arrived at the right moment. (2,3) 

27  Doctor lost a tier for this one. (9) 

28  These heroes canoed up the Gironde. (11) 

1  Exercise journalists on this climb? (5,2) 

2  Here, French queen is much colder. (5) 

3  Kagoul possibly used over undies. (9) 

4  Swear in protozoa that can swim. (4) 

5  Owns footwear in kneelers. (8) 

6  Mend. Lose article, return more mature. (5) 

7  Worse -  British Standard surfs the web! (7)  

8  High singers turn round one tart sac. (8)   

14  Not a ruddy white man! (8) 

16  
Variably crested as this one therefore thinks he is. 
(9) 

17  
Hear of fairy tale and garden tool of  
Persian sun-god. (8) 

18  Nips back to ounce of argon for this one. (7)  

20  Hark - this English one may steal cattle. (7) 

22  Alec and I set about small intestine. (5) 

24  Lord may be handle. (5) 

25  A real grinder. This one. (4) 

1   2   3   4   5   6       7 

                        8     

9                   10         

                              

11             12               

                              

13   14         15     16         

            17                 

18                 19         20 

                              

21       22         23     24     

                25             

26           27                 

                              

        28                     
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     BUG OFF 

  PEST CONTROL SERVICES 

 

 

ATTIC FLIES, ANTS, WASPS NESTS, RATS 

MICE, RABBITS, SQUIRRELS. ETC    

DOMESTIC. AGRICULTURAL. COMMERCIAL. 

PLEASE TELEPHONE STEVE    

01434 607858/07949852644     

J. LESTER ROOFING LTD 
Slating, tiling, flat roofing, guttering, pointing, 

chimney stacks, lead work, insurance work. 
 

FULLY INSURED 
 

Call 01434 344 504. Mobile 0787 675 6616 

Email: john.lester5@btopenworld.com 

www.johnlesterroofinglimited.co.uk 

R MURPHY 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE,  

ROOF & GUTTER REPAIRS, POINTING, 

GENERAL BUILDING WORK. 

01434 688 624 

07901 106 338  

S.W.S. Ltd 
Specialist Window Services 

Home Improvements 

All aspects of double glazing 
including repairs and replacements. 

Misted units - new handles and 

locks - letter boxes - new seals - 

and all other repairs 
 

Installer of Rehau UPVC 
Windows, Doors and Conservatories 

Home property repairs including: 

leaking gutters, fence repair/
replacement, garden  

maintenance. 

Repairs to static caravan 

windows and doors. 

Tel: 01434 32 11 47 
No call out charge; No obligation 

FREE ESTIMATES 

Unit P, 

Hadrian Works, 

Haltwhistle, 

NE49 0HF 

 

 

GEOFFREY JACKSON 
Langley on Tyne. 

 
 

CABINET MAKING AND SPECIALIST JOINERY. 
FOR KITCHENS, BATHROOMS, LIVING ROOMS. 

PORCHES & CONSERVATORIES. 

Tel:  01434 688977 

RICHARD HUNTER JOINERY 
Established 1989 

 

All aspects of joinery. 
Registered installer of UPVC  

Windows and doors. 
 

Tel: 01434 674452  Mobile: 07850 935 836 

KEN TULIP 
(Electrical Contractor) 

 

All types of electrical work. 

FREE estimates.   

New installations guaranteed 

for one year 

Tel: 01434  684742 
‘Portree’, Land Ends Road, H/B 

D & J OLIVER 

ELECTRICAL 
 

ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK  

UNDERTAKEN 

 

Tel. 01434 688132 

J. P. WESTALL LTD 
Plumbing & Heating  

Engineers 
 

Central Heating,  
Bathrooms & Showers 

Quality work and prompt 
attention 

 

Tel: 01434 602740 

P. COATS 

PAINTER AND 

DECORATOR. 

Free estimates. 

Tel.01434 688739 

Mobile 07940 429920 

NEED A 
CLEANER? 

 
 
 

07783912293  

 

Pauline Story 
 

References available 

GARY GARY GARY GARY     
CUNNINGHAMCUNNINGHAMCUNNINGHAMCUNNINGHAM    

    

Professional 
decorator. 

 

30 years experience 
 
 

Tel 01434 684041 
 

email: 
gary@tynedaledecorator.co.uk 

 

‘Quality doesn’t cost, 
 it pays’ 

Conservatories Made Superior 
Local suppliers of quality UPVc products. 

 

Conservatories, Doors, Windows, Porches, Fascias, 

Soffits, Cladding, White, Golden Oak, Rosewood. 
 

Specialists in Stable Doors and Sliding Sash Windows. 

Also Dormer Window Replacement. 

Tel. Chris Sim 01434 684704 

Mobile 07916 334154 

PAUL BROWN 
WALL AND FLOOR CERAMIC TILING. 

 

KITCHENS, BATHROOMS CONSERVATORIES. 

ALL TYPES OF CERAMIC, PORCELAIN  

AND NATURAL STONE TILES 

FREE ESTIMATES. 
 

Call; 01434 684890. mobile 07821 828495 

Email  paulbrown-tiling@tiscali.co.uk 

TES 
REPAIRS TO WASHERS, 

COOKERS & OTHER  

DOMESTIC APPLIANCES 

also TV TUNING. 
 

Contact Kevin Moore 

Tel 01434 684 736 
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CREATIVE & LOCAL 

NATALIE’S WRITING WORKSHOP 
 

My Great Grandmother was nearly fourteen when 

the Great War started, earning her living as a maid 

with a rich family in Bohemia, then part of the 

Austro-Hungarian Empire. By the time she died in 

1997, she would have lived in nine different coun-

tries without actually moving the house. Such is the 

history of Europe in the 20th century, and it started 

with one shot in Sarajevo, Bosnia, one-hundred years 

ago followed by declaration of war on the 28th of 

July 1914.  

 

“Past is in the past,” is a phrase I have heard here in 

Britain so many times but actually, I don’t agree 

with it. Perhaps it’s a wishful thinking on the part of 

the person saying this phrase, I don’t know. For it is 

obvious to me that past is what makes us:  today we 

live in the world that was conceived by those great 

Victorian men somewhere in the middle of the 19th 

century. 

 

It would be interesting to know what would have 

happened with Europe and the world if events took 

slightly different course.  

 

What if Gavrilo Princip never succeeded at murder-

ing Franz Ferdinand and his commoner wife Sophie 

in 1914? What if the Great War never happened? 

Would the Ottoman Empire still exist? Would the 

Austro-Hungarian Empire become United Kingdom 

of Central Europe? Would the US President be call-

ing some Russian Emperor on his hotline rather than 

the President? Would Great Britain remain the larg-

est empire on Earth with its countless colonies? 

 

We will never know because that’s not how it hap-

pened.  The Great War eventually finished but its 

consequences lead directly to the Second World 

War, which lead to the Cold War and so on and so 

on. Historians have the power to interpret events but 

not speculate “what if…” 

 

Luckily, writers can do exactly that: not only can 

they ask the “if” questions, and answer them; they 

can also point and show how it feels to be in the war 

situation. In today’s world full of ever-escalating 

conflicts in the countries not so far away from Brit-

ain, it seems more poignant than ever.  

 

This is exactly what we tried to do during our crea-

tive writing workshop as part of the PAF.  
 

Although the techniques of how to build a story and 

devise a plot, are universally valid, the background  

of a cataclysmic event such as war represents a pow-

erful tool for story-telling, with heightened emotions 

and truthfulness. Moreover, we have the advantage 

of time-distance to look at the Great War with fresh 

eyes and use all the available information that per-

haps was not known at the time. 

 

We had a wonderful time discussing various issues 

and trying to think of how to use our knowledge and 

experience in building such stories. It has transpired 

that some of us were  inexhaustible sources of vari-

ous family stories relating either to the First or the 

Second World War, which in itself would make a 

captivating novel. 

 

In the following exercise, the workshop participants 

attempted to write a love story, a clichéd “boy meets 

girl” in the war situation. If you like, it’s something 

you can try at home. It’s not as easy as it sounds. In 

the meantime you can enjoy this thrilling micro-story 

produced by one of our talented Haydon Bridge au-

thors Bridget Enever:  

 

“You're lucky. Three weeks and you'll be fighting 

fit.” 

 

She caught the glimmer of a smile through the weari-

ness.  

 

Embarrassed, she looked down, concentrating on the 

bandage, throat tightening with the pain of future 

loss. 

 

“Your name? “ He reached out, gently capturing her 

handkerchief.  

 

“A token for the trenches?” 

Editor’s note: 

 

I am most grateful to Natálie Nera for organising the 

writing workshops.  

 

This article is the first of many, I hope, in which 

writers of all abilities in the parish, from novices to 

published authors, share their views, skills and work 

with each other and with us. 

 

All those wishing to know more about the group 

should make contact directly with Natalie: 

 

natalienera@yahoo.com 
 

She will be delighted to hear from you. 
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CALOR GAS, 

PROPANE or BUTANE 

Delivery if required. 

Call or phone. 
 

POPLARS  CARAVAN  

PARK 
Haydon  Bridge 

 
 

HAYDON VIEW 
Residential Care Home 

North Bank, Haydon Bridge 
 

Long Term Residential Care 
Respite/Holiday/Day Care 

For more information please contact: 

 

Chris or Audrey Kay 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Need a protected species 

survey for a 

planning application? 
 

Bats, birds, great crested newts? 
 

Call Laura; 

01434 674 476  
www.hadrianecology.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook 

CLAIRE’S NEWSAGENTS 
 
 

 
 
 

11, Church Street  Tel: 01 434 684 303 
 

Mon  -  Sat:     6.00am -  6.00pm 
Sunday:            6.00am - 1.00pm 

 
 
 
 

24 hour cash point 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

NEWSPAPERS & A WIDE RANGE OF MAGAZINES 
Groceries, Confectionery, Tobacco,  Beers wines & spirits 

Birthday  &  Special  Occasion cards, Stationery, Toys. 

CO-OP LATE SHOP 
Ratcliffe Road Tel: 01 434 684 327 

 

Fresh &frozen foods,  
General groceries 

Housewares, off-licence 
 

Open  7.00am. - 10.00pm every day  

 

24 hour cash point 

MICHAEL HAGGIE 

ARCHITECT 
9 Alexandra Terrace, Haydon Bridge. 

 

01434 688100 
 

michael.haggie@virgin.net   
 

Michael Haggie  BA(Arch), Dip Arch. RIBA 

            
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    
        ADVERTADVERTADVERTADVERT    
            COULDCOULDCOULDCOULD    
                GOGOGOGO    
                    HERE!HERE!HERE!HERE!    

 Patricia HaggiePatricia HaggiePatricia HaggiePatricia Haggie    
R.S. Hom     F.S.R.S. Hom     F.S.R.S. Hom     F.S.R.S. Hom     F.S. HomHomHomHom    
Registered HomeopathRegistered HomeopathRegistered HomeopathRegistered Homeopath    

9 Alexandra Terrace Haydon Bridge  
Tel 01434 688687Tel 01434 688687Tel 01434 688687Tel 01434 688687 

email pat _haggie@homeopathypat _haggie@homeopathypat _haggie@homeopathypat _haggie@homeopathy----soh.org soh.org soh.org soh.org  

HAYDON BRIDGE FISH & CHIP SHOP 
John Martin Street, Haydon Bridge. 

    

  LUNCHTIME, TEATIME & EVENINGS 

Monday                         -   5.00   -   9.00 
Tuesday        CLOSED FOR ALL OF THE DAY 
Wednesday 11.30 - 1.30  5.00   -   9.00 
Thursday  11.30 - 1.30   5.00   -   9.00 
Friday   11.30 - 1.30  4.30   -   9.00 
Saturday 11.30 - 1.30  4.30   -   8.00 

 
 

 

 

Tel: 01434 684 289 

 

D.C. OIL  HEATING & 
PLUMBING SERVICES. 

 

WORCESTER BOSCH ACCREDITED INSTALLER 
OFFERING 7 YEAR WARRANTY. 

WORCESTER BOSCH SERVICE PARTNER. 
GRANT ACCREDITED INSTALLER  

OFFERING 5 YEAR WARRANTY 

 
 

Oil Boiler and Tank Installer, Service and Repairs 
Plumbing & Central Heating Systems 

Bathrooms & Showers 

 
 

OFTEC REGISTERED SERVICE ENGINEER. 
 

D & J Coombes, 3 Allen View, Catton. NE47 9QQ 
 

Home Tel. 01434 683719 

Jim Mob. 07582864066 David Mob. 07762823843 

 
 
 

STEPHEN TODD 
JOINERY & GLAZING 

 

Time served carpenter & joiner with  
over 20 years experience 

 

Kitchens, Windows & Doors (wood or UPVC), 
Loft conversions & Extensions. 

Specialising in solid wood & laminate flooring. 
All joinery work considered. 

 
Tel 07736 671612 or 01434 688726 

GEORGE GAMBLE 
Est. 1988 

 

ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION 

 

PLANT HIRE WITH OPERATOR 
MINI DIGGERS, CONCRETE BREAKERS, 
DUMPERS, ROLLERS, TELEHANDLER. 

 

TEL:  07710193144 

01434 688804 
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Cook books? Schmuck's books. 
 

If the housing market statistics are to be believed it 

appears that should you live near a Waitrose or Star-

bucks you've hit the bricks & mortar jackpot. 
 

Apparently those companies will only consider trad-

ing in areas of affluence or high disposable incomes. 

In other words you've arrived. 
 

Well we may not have a Waitrose or Starbucks (yet!) 

in Haydon Bridge but  when I arrived and discovered 

our local butcher I felt like I'd hit the jackpot. My 

husband hit his head against the wall as he realised 

ready meals may be a thing of the past and his much-

loved family could be in danger of extinction from 

more of my experimental cooking. 
 

How little faith he has. As the trendy foodie maga-

zines pile up in my old-fashioned pantry and the tv is 

permanently tuned to Masterchef how can I not pro-

duce Cordon Bleu meals to feed, nourish and delight 

my nearest and dearest? 
 

Quite easily it would seem. In trying to emulate the 

Cheffy dishes from page and screen I have created 

some culinary howlers. I watched as Jamie - in under 

15 minutes - produced a healthy and light summer 

meal using only 5 ingredients and a food processor. 

Seemingly all I needed was spinach, couscous, 

spring onions, mint and parsley. It wasn't even cook-

ing. More an assembly of fresh produce and the 

pressing of one button. Yup I can do that - pass me 

my apron. 
 

In Jamie's hands what emerged on the plate was an 

inviting, delicate green and white speckled warm 

Middle Eastern salad - pretty enough to grace any 

table. In my hands it looked like something the dog 

had eaten. And regurgitated. No pretty white flecks. 

Just a heavy mound of toxic green unmentionables. 
 

My husband refused point blank to eat it and headed 

off to the fish and chip shop. Somewhat more drasti-

cally my son filled out an application form for a job 

in the Middle East. At first I was flattered thinking 

he wanted to live in a country where such food was 

everyday fare. Alas it seems he wanted to move to a 

country where he was safe - and far - from my 

kitchen. 
 

He got the job. As we tearfully waved him off I 

vowed to fill the aching gap by trying out more deli-

cious recipes. And now I cook for only us two. Well 

only me really if I'm honest. My husband - consider-

ate to the last - says I must relax more, put my feet 

up and basically Step Away From The Stove.  
 

He said he'd far rather enjoy my company in our 

snug little lounge than at the side of a hospital bed 

having his stomach pumped. 
 

 

Back to the butcher. We're doubly blessed in that it 

has both a fresh meat fridge plus a home-cooked 

food display. And this is where I headed yesterday, 

lured by the wonderful smell, as I collected more 

industrial strength indigestion tablets from the Phar-

macy opposite. 
 

Here in the glass-walled counter flanked by magnifi-

cent boiled hams, I saw centre stage a gorgeous 

Roast Cherry Tomato & Brie Flan - golden brown 

and ready to eat. I snapped it up and as she carefully 

wrapped it I asked the Butcher's wife if there re-

mained any pork pies? She retired to the kitchen and 

returned bearing a deep tray of the warm fragrant 

little beauties. Upon asking me how many I would 

like I confided to her that as I was on the new Pork 

Pie Diet, two, or better still three, would be appropri-

ate for that day's allowance. 
 

Another customer salivating from the wonderful 

smell turned and asked in both hope and uncon-

cealed joy: "Pork Pie Diet? I haven't tried that one. 

How does it work?" 
 

As she would never see 40 - nor her waistline again - 

I let her into my little secret. 
 

"Well,” I said “you don't lose any weight but it does 

make you very happy!" 
 

And as I left with the evening supper prepared by 

someone - anyone - other than myself I knew my 

husband would be very happy too. 
 

Euphemia Whaletrouser 

GENERAL HAVELOCK 
 

General Quiz 
Joyce is running it 

19th August 8.15 
 

Kevin Archer 
Saxophonist 

23rd August 8.30 
 

Charity Quiz 
John’s running it 

For MacMillan Nurses 

23rd September 8.15 

 

"Is anyone interested in reviving 

the village pantomime???”  
This could include all village sports clubs /local 

groups/schools/etc. A complete fundraising event for 

any of these groups. 

Venue /script/player's /props/director/all needed  

Phone 01434684376  

Jo Thompson  
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The General The General The General The General 
Havelock InnHavelock InnHavelock InnHavelock Inn    

& Riverside Restaurant. 
HAYDON BRIDGE 

Which Good Pub Guide 2013.   
AA Pub Guide 2013 

 

10% Discounts for village groups 
 

Senior citizens’ meals half price 
on Tuesdays 

(lunchtime and evening) 
 

Special event nights:  film & food 

 Opening times: 
     Tues-Sat       12noon-3.00pm 
                            7.00pm-midnight                           
      Sun               12noon-5.00pm 
      Sun & Mon  7.00pm-midnight  

01434 684 376 
email:generalhavelock@aol.com    

THE BOWEN 

TECHNIQUE 
 

EFFECTIVE TREATMENT FOR 

SPORTS / WORK RELATED 

INJURIES  

MUSCULAR & SKELETAL 

DISORDERS, 

STRESS & TENSION,  

HAY-FEVER & BRONCHIAL 

SYMPTOMS 

GENERAL RELAXATION 

AND BODY BALANCING 
 

Phone: Bridget Enever 

on 07963 429 739 

ALLEN VALLEYS PHYSIOTHERAPY 

with Joyce Charlton 
MCSP, Chartered Physiotherapist. 

Studio 4, Allendale Forge Studios, 

Allendale. 
 

Tel 01434 618423 

www.allenvalleysphysiotherapy.co.uk  

HAYDONIAN 
SOCIAL CLUB 

Shaftoe Street, Haydon Bridge. NE47 6BQ   01434 684383 
 

Traditional Ales, Heineken & Coors Beers, Guinness. 
 

Available for Weddings, Birthdays, 
Funerals and Anniversaries 

 

Village fund raising welcome. 

Bingo: 
Sunday at 8.00pm& Wednesday at  8.30pm. 

 
 
 

Join our Social Club for £3 and take advantage of our 
cheaper drinks & free room hire for parties. 

Howard Dockray & Son 
Approved Coal Merchants 

All types of solid fuel at competitive prices. 
 

Dene House, Catton. NE47 9LH 

Tel.  01434  683343  Mob. 07940263331 

ANDREW SMITH 
PROPERTY & GARDEN MAINTENANCE 

STONEWORK * REPOINTING * WINDOWS CLEANED 

GARDEN TIDY-UPS * GRASS CUTTING 

ALL WORK CONSIDERED * NO JOB TOO SMALL 
 

07726007249  OR  01434 684685 

BEE ACTIVE SPORTS  
 

New classes at 

 

HAYDON BRIDGE COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 

Tuesday 9.15am PILATES 

Thursday 11.30am Easy Keep Fit 
For information on  classes contact: 

Lorna 01434 684424  07747 842364 

Ian Ferguson 

of Robinson Ward Accountants 
 

I have worked in accountancy since leaving univer-

sity, experienced in dealing with small businesses in 

a vast array of different sectors and gaining my 

ACCA qualification some years ago.   
 

I have lived in South Tynedale all of my life and 

have always had the ambition to work with small 

businesses in my local community.  My experience 

has shown me that small businesses not only want a 

competent professional accountant, but an approach-

able, friendly and proactive accountant who can 

make time for clients and advise on the most tax effi-

cient way to run or structure their business.  Not all 

accountants do this! 

 

I now work with Robinson Ward, who share the 

same approach to client care that I do, and this gives 

me the opportunity to work with small businesses 

within my community.  It gives me the best of both 

worlds – I can provide a more personal and flexible 

service to clients yet have access to an excellent sup-

port services team based near Newcastle.  This com-

bination also allows us to keep prices reasonable. 
 

As you would expect, as accountants we prepare ac-

counts for sole traders, partnerships, LLPs and Lim-

ited Companies.  In addition to this we do payroll, 

VAT returns, tax returns, tax planning, company sec-

retarial work and much more. 

 

If you want to know more, I am happy to meet up 

with you and discuss over a coffee or a pint – you 

name the time and place!   

 

Give me a ring on my mobile  

07970 630 462 
email me at  

ian.ferguson@asne.co.uk  
or call me at the office on  

0191 267 1444. 



26  

 

Haydon Bridge Methodist Youth Club with Club Leader Laurence Mitchell 

on an outing to the Roman Wall was taken circa 1953. 

This photo was kindly supplied by Mr. Alan Telford of Carlisle.  

Can anyone recognise the members of the group? Answers page 27. 

1953  -  A Pictorial Memory Test! 
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HAYDON BRIDGE PLAYGROUP. 
 

PLAYGROUP   -   From 2 years  
 

Playgroup runs on Monday and Friday  mornings 

from 9.15 to 11.15 at Haydon Bridge Fire Station 

The sessions give children a chance to learn through 

play and to experience lots of different activities. 

Playgroup is lead by a fully qualified Playgroup 

Leader & assistant(s). Cost per session is £6.00  

HB Playgroup is a member of Pre-School Learning 

Alliance. 
 

For more information on the above sessions or an informal 

chat please contact Jenna Martin 01434 688238 

                                               

Ofsted Registered 

DAY NURSERY 
For children 

from birth to 5 years. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Activities follow the Early Years Foundation Stage. 

Quality assurance scheme ‘Aiming Higher’. 

Sensory garden. 
 

OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB/HOLIDAY CLUB 5yrs-12yrs 
 

Sports.  Arts &Crafts. 

Fun & Games.  Trips. 
 

CALL 01434 684 446 for further information  

JERRY TAYLOR 
FURNITURE RESTORER 

 
 
 
  

Stripping & Polishing of 
Furniture, Floors & Banisters 

Desk Leathers fitted. 
 
 
 
 

Free Estimates 

Tel: 01434 688 228 
Mobile: 077 871 24 005 

PAUL STEAD 
Joiner and Builder. 

All aspects of building services. 

 
 

Free Estimates   07731747904 

Checkerberry 
Yarn and Design Studio  

Studio 2 

The Forge Studios 
Art Centre & Cafe 

Allendale NE47 9BD 

Tel: 07704 558172 

 

Stockists of Rowan Yarns 
Open 9am to 5pm (free all day parking outside) 

Picture answers 
Apart from Laurence 

(the tall figure at the side and starting from him) 

Back Row: David Routledge, Roy Philipson, Alan 

Thompson, Alan Telford, Clifford Corbett, Robert 

(Bert) Brown 

Front Row: Ann Bates, Gwen Ridley, Jean Ridley, 

Norma Brown, Val Brown. 
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Performing Arts Festival 2014     4-12 July 2014 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year’s performing Arts Festival started off at the Beer Festival where we spent the evening enjoying the fabulous 

music and selling raffle tickets. 
 

On Saturday night it was Songs from Stage and 

Screen in St. Cuthbert’s Church and we had a 

brilliant audience who enjoyed listening to 

Positive Vibes, The Bridge, Shaftoe Singers 

and Samantha Hutchinson. Amazing acoustics 

in the church – it really is a fantastic venue. 
 

Sunday’s event at Langley Castle had to be 

cancelled but live music was enjoyed at The 

Railway and on Monday there was a good turn-

out at the Havelock for a screening of Oh What 

A Lovely War! - with by good WWI fare from 

Gary. 
 

On Tuesday Johnny Handle was in the Havelock playing piano and leading a sing-a-long at lunch time, and in the eve-

ning he was still there, compering a fabulous Folk Evening with Ian K. Brown, Canny Crack, Angus Gardner and Phil 

and Siobhan. The pork ’n’ stuffing stotties were a triumph. 
 

The daytime events were amazing – here’s Averil’s summary of how things went - The Creative Writing Workshop, su-

perbly guided by Natalie Nera, held at the Library was a great success. The participants will be contributing their work 

to the Haydon News in the coming months. A folder of 1st World War poems, with a brief biography of the authors, has 

been compiled and is available in the Library. On a lighter note the play ’Up the beanstalk again’, set behind the scenes 

of an am-dram pantomime, was read with great enthusiasm. 

 

The Memorabilia Exhibition, profiling the work of Pam and Ken Linge on the Haydon Bridge 1st World War Memorial, 

was a masterpiece. Those who attended Ken’s opening talk were treated to an exposition of how the material has been 

gathered and ordered in a thoroughly professional way. The village is privileged to have this couple amongst us. 
 

Thursday evening was a real treat. Students from Dilston College performed a 

wonderful show – The Wizard of Oz. The make-up, set and costumes were fan-

tastic and it was an absolute joy to see these young people having so much fun. 

A big thank you to them for bringing their show to Haydon Bridge and we hope 

they’ll come again. 
 

Friday night’s Comedy Night had to be postponed but we’ll keep you posted 

about a new time and place. 

 

Saturday was warm and sunny for the Family Picnic in Shaftoe School’s walled 

garden.  Doris kept everyone entertained with circus skills, games and parachute 

madness while Michael Freeman from Junk Music showed children and adults 

how to get musical sound from junk! Combine all this with sandwiches, cake 

and ice cream and you have a wonderful day. 
 

Saturday night we ended the week in The Anchor with Steve’s tasty BBQ and music from Kalookie. 
 

Many thanks to everyone who participated, bought tickets and supported the Performing Arts Festival. 

 

We’d be interested to hear what people thought of the events and 

what you’d like to see in the 

future. 

You can email us at getitto-

gethersociety@gmail.com or 

write your comments/

suggestions down and leave 

them at the library or at 

Scotch Arms addressed to 

Get It Together Society. 
 

 

Pauline Wallis 

Get It Together Society 

The Bridge Sam Hutchinson 

Tula with a Hula Junk Music 


